
Town of Bowman 

Council Meeting 

Minutes   June 4, 2019 

 

Present: Mayor Pro-tem Pasty Rhett 

Council:  Michael Void 

                L. Landrum Weathers 

                Leroy Harley 

Office Manager:  Yvonne Lewis 

Chief of Police: Kevin Pendarvis 

Town Clerk:  Melvin Felder (absent) 

Mayor:  Marion Glenn, Jr. (absent) 

 

The Town of Bowman Council meeting was called to order by Mayor-Pro-tem Patsy Rhett.  Councilmen 

Landrum Weathers offered the invocation. The previous meeting minutes were approved and adopted.  

Motion was offered by Councilman Void. And second by Councilman Harley. 

 

Citizen Request  

T, Haigler from On Point Delivery Services- She gave highlights on her services and her focus is on the 

needs of the elderly and the fact that the town doesn’t have a grocery store.  She has a desire to offer 

her services to the town of Bowman.  Her service is open from 9am-10pm.   

Administrative Updates 

None 

 

Finance Report 

General Fund $ 10,118.34 

Sewer and Operation $ 4,948.87 

Municipal Fund $ 2,511.96 

The finance report was motion and properly second by Councilman Michael Void and second by 

Councilman Leroy Harley. 



 

Water Department - Councilman Leroy Harley 

Councilman Harley stated that there were no major changes. Routine Maintenance.  The pump station 

on Charter Oaks compactors were changed out. 

 

Police Department-Councilperson Patsy Rhett 

The police report was given by Chief Kevin Pendarvis.  Chief Pendarvis stated that there were 11 incident 

reports written for the month.  The new computers were now in the vehicles.  The police department 

received information on Monday morning about a shooting that took place on Sunday afternoon. He 

stated that the owner of the store would release film to him later this week.  Chief Pendarvis also stated 

that when applicants hear about our pay, they don’t want to come to Bowman to work.  Chief Pendarvis 

was told that he could no longer give out the pay information other than it would be negotiable.  

Councilperson Rhett stated we will only hire certified applicants. Councilperson Rhett also asked the 

police department to reschedule their hours of work. 

 

Parks and Recreation-Councilman Michael Void 

Councilman Void stated that things look great. He also stated that the walk for bullying was great 

however he expected a greater turnout from the school. 

 

Streets-Councilman Landrum Weathers 

Councilman Weathers stated that they have been working on some of the recommendation by given by 

Sen. Matthews however some have been placed on a hold. 

 

Old Business 

The audience spoke about dogs still roaming at large, and that animal control states they will investigate 

it. As of this date they (Animal Control) has not answered the calls and have not addressed the concern. 

Mrs. Parren stated that they is a small problem with someone playing golf and the balls are traveling, 

and maybe they should be cited. 

Motion was placed on the floor for executive session. Meeting Adjourn  


